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SUBJECT: CONSULTANT DATABASE CHECK

A field check of the coordinates, corresponding to the existing property corners, as taken from the
Consultant’s database for the above listed project has been made. The checks were made at random
locations throughout the project. All of the existing property corners checked were within tolerance.
In my opinion, the Consultant’s property database checked meets the Department’s accuracy
standards.

A check of the existing ground portion of the mapping database was made at random locations
throughout the project. The error tolerance used was 0.5ft. One hundred twenty two (122) ground
shots were taken. Three percent (3%) of the ground shots were out of tolerance. In my opinion,
the existing ground portion of the mapping database checked, meets the Department’s
accuracy standards.

A check of the existing pavement portion of the mapping database was completed using an error
tolerance of 0.1ft. Sixty three (63) pavement shots were taken. Fifty seven percent (57%) of the
pavement shots checked were out of tolerance. If the error tolerance is changed to 0.20ft., twenty
nine percent (29%) are out of tolerance. In my opinion, the existing pavement portion of the
mapping database checked, does not meet the Department’s accuracy standards. Attached are
two surface check reports for your use.

To conclude; the Consultant’s existing property database checked, meets the Department’s accuracy
standards. The existing ground portion of the mapping database checked, meets the Department’s
accuracy standards. The existing paving portion of the mapping database checked, does not meet the
Department’s accuracy standards.

The approved review of the Consultant’s InRoads files (0011682_ODPS InRoads QA Report-
Resubmittal#1.pdf) by the Civil Support Group is attached.



Any quality checks performed by the Department are done so as a partial check of the project and the
check shots are taken at random locations throughout the project corridor. Under no circumstances
does a QC/QA review by GDOT release the Consultant from their contractual responsibilities
involving QC/QA or from their professional liabilities involving the survey and engineering work for
the project. Nor does it preclude them from recovery of damages during construction that results
from errors and omissions in the plans.

If you have any questions, please call Bob Cagle @ 404.699.4449.
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